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Presentation of Sponsor Appreciation Plaque 
By Doug Swanson 

 

   Beginning in 2011, NVCC has prepared and presented sponsor 

appreciation plaques to our principal sponsors, specifically those who have 

supported our Teen Driving School.  
 

   Club President Rich Anderson and Vice President Doug Swanson 

attended the January 9th meeting of the Sterling Ruritan Club to present 

their plaque for 2012.  The picture shows Ruritan Vice President Lynn 

Balanc accepting the plaque from Rich Anderson.  This presentation 

followed a PowerPoint slide show that provided information on our club 
and our Teen Driving School. 

 

   Sterling Ruritan Club has been a steady supporter of our Teen Driving 

School over the years and the “live” presentation of their plaque gave Rich 

and Doug the opportunity to personally and publicly thank them.  Other 
sponsors who have received (or will receive) sponsor appreciation plaques 

are Jim McKay Chevrolet, Old Dominion Speedway, SMART Technologies, 

Lake Jackson Volunteer Fire and Rescue, and the law firm of Wingfield and 

Ginsburg, P.C. 

 

   We thank all our sponsors for their support of our Teen Driving School.  
Their support has enabled us to provide this valuable public service free to 

teen drivers. 
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Membership Corner for 2013 
 

90 Active Members 

        3 Honorary Members 

           3 Prospective Members 
 

                         96 Total Members    

 

The active driving season will be upon us soon, so 

as we prepare our car(s), there is no better time 

than the present to approach anyone you see who is 

also a proud owner of the greatest sports car in the 

world to let them know how much you enjoy 

NVCC!! 

~ Michael Rathbun 

The folks working hard for you …. 

NVCC Council Members 
Officers 
President – Richard Anderson Vice President – Doug Swanson 
(304) 229-0010   (703) 200-3664 
Richard.anderson157@frontier.com dougswanson2@comcast.net 
Treasurer – Marsha Batchellor Secretary – Mike Gilliland 
(703) 581-5658   (703) 915-0075   
mbatchel@wthf.com  gilliland_michael@yahoo.com 
Officer At Large – Kris McCandless   
(703) 727-4374    
sogneiss@comcast.net   
 

Committee Chairpersons 
Chief Instructor – Cassidy Nolen Newsletter – Anne Costolanski 
(703) 768-0319     (703) 867-3603 
cassidynolen@yahoo.com  anne.steffie@gmail.com 

Publicity – Tim Broutin  Social – Laurie Kistner 
(202) 423-8462   (703) 631-7117 
TBroutin@gmail.com  lilredcorvette94@yahoo.com 
Historian – Wilfredo Sauri             Webmaster – Laurie Kistner  
(202) 258-6956              (703) 631-7117 
sauri55@msn.com   lilredcorvette94@yahoo.com 
Membership – Michael Rathbun NCM Ambassador – John Palmgren 
(703) 626-2667   (571) 330-6813 
mymy04z06@gmail.com  john.palmgren@gmail.com 
NCCC Gov – Andrej Balanc              Rallye – Lori Benish                       
(703) 220-8228   (703) 404-2035 
urtoslo@yahoo.com  loco1707@yahoo.com 
Car Shows – OPEN  AutoCross/HPDE – Stewart Fox 

   (703) 759-4853 
 autoxhpde@nvcorvetteclub.com  

Tech – Paul Benish  Spooktacular – Stewart Fox 
(703) 404-2035   (703) 759-4853 
firebird@ginch.org    spooktacular@nvcorvetteclub.com 
TDS Registrar – Sue Somersall Dealer Sponsor – OPEN 
(703) 669-3481    
tds@nvcorvetteclub.com   

     

mailto:Richard.anderson157@frontier.com
mailto:dougswanson2@comcast.net
mailto:gilliland_michael@yahoo.com
mailto:mc902@verizon.net
mailto:cassidynolen@yahoo.com
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mailto:john.palmgren@yahoo.com
mailto:lilredcorvette94@yahoo.com
mailto:sauri55@msn.com
mailto:lilredcorvette94@yahoo.com
mailto:john.palmgren@yahoo.com
mailto:urtoslo@yahoo.com
../AppData/Local/Temp/loco1707@yahoo.com
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PRESIDENT’S CORNER  Jan 2013  

 

 
As Charles Dickens wrote, "It was the best of times, it was the worst of times, it was the age of wisdom, it was 

the age of foolishness.... "    
 
While written to describe the French Revolution, Dickens could have been framing in words NVCC's 

situation. In the past few months we lost Old Dominion Speedway (ODS) as our home track; our 

primary supporter at McKay, Dan Walker, passed away; and now we have lost McKay as a sponsor for 

no apparent reason beyond "a change in management".  On the positive side, Steve Britt is continuing 

to move forward with a replacement track complex; we have a number of positive feelers out for 

securing one or more new sponsors; and new locations to host the Teen Driving School are being 

investigated.  Yes folks, it is time to make lemonade and your council is trying their best. 

 

Anything specific I write now will likely be dated in a few days, so the best I can say is stay tuned for 

developments.  It has been less than two weeks since we received without warning a curt e-mail 

terminating our use of McKay.  Suffice it to say a number of our folks are working hard at coming up 

with viable options to support the club and provide facilities for our programs.  Who knows, it might 

even be an improvement.  In the meantime, I am very grateful to Watt, Tieder, Hoffar & Fitzgerald for 

providing interim space.   

 

I am also very grateful to those members attending the memorial service for Dan Walker.  I know his 

family and friends took note that the Corvette community remembered Dan.   

 

As for things before us, I trust many of you took note of the unveiling of the next generation of Corvette 

on the 13th.  While I have personal reservations about some aspects of the design, reading the 

specifications about what is under the skin can only be described as exciting.  General Motors has 

again challenged the world with cutting edge technology in a mass produced and reasonably affordable 

(a relative concept I know) super car.  Now my personal challenge is to add a C6 to my collection 

before the C7 deliveries start so that I can have a current generation vette for at least a little while. 

 
 

Now get out there and enjoy America's sports car! 
 

Rich Anderson 

NVCC President, 2012/13 
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Due to circumstances beyond our control, we can no longer have club meetings at Jim McKay   
Chevrolet in Fairfax.  
  
We will have our January General Business Meeting at the 
law offices of Watt, Tieder, Hoffar & Fitzgerald, L.L.P. 
(WTH&F) at Tysons Corner.  Please see the map for their 
office location at 8405 Greensboro Drive, Suite 100, McLean, 
VA  22102.  
  
This building is secure.  Please park on either the Main Lobby 
Level in front/alongside of the 8405 building main entrance 
(limited spaces available) or on the lowest level of the parking 
garage (P3) under the 8405 building.  We will have someone 
manning the doors with Datawatch cards. 
  

  
 
 

New GBM Meeting Location      By Doug Swanson 
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Remembering Dan Walker 
(October 28, 1941 – November 13, 2012) 

 
Dan Walker passed away in November after suffering 
from health problems for several years.  While Dan 
was a friend and supporter of NVCC since our 
affiliation with Jim McKay Chevrolet in early 2011, his 
history with the club goes back much further.  Dan 
was one of the first presidents of NVCC in its early 
years (1970’s) and more recently was instrumental in 
moving our dealer sponsorship to Jim McKay.  As our 
point of contact with the dealership, he actively 
supported our club by recruiting new members and 
looking after our member’s vehicles that were there for 
service.  He attended many club events as a 
representative of the dealership.  This picture of Dan 
was taken during our spring 2012 Teen Driving School 

at Old Dominion Speedway. 
 
A memorial service was held for Dan on December 16th 
at Emmanuel Episcopal Church in Alexandria.  Eight of our club members attended and many spoke with 
family members after the service.  Dan’s widow recalled his love of Corvettes and said how much he 
enjoyed his early years of activity with our club. 
 

Dan was a true friend to NVCC and will be missed. --- Doug Swanson, NVCC Vice President 

 

 
 

 
 

 

2013 Corvette Hall of Fame Inductees Announced 
 
The National Corvette Museum has announced the following inductees to be 
recognized as part of the 16th Annual Corvette Hall of Fame Ceremony in 2013:  
Wil Cooksey in the category of GM/Chevrolet; Werner Meier in the category of 
Corvette enthusiast/historian; and Johnny O’Connell, in the category of racing will 
all be recognized with the highest honor bestowed by the Museum for their 
contributions to the past, present and future of Corvette. 

The 2013 Hall of Fame recipients will be inducted into the Corvette Hall of Fame 
during a ceremony and banquet on Thursday, August 29, 2013. Their induction will take place as part of the 
Museum’s 19th Anniversary Corvette Celebration festivities August 29-31, 2013. 
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Two NCM Events this March in Florida    
 
Kicking off the event season is the Museum in Motion Collector’s 
Tour March 25-28.  Starting in Naples, Florida, the participants will 
be treated to unique and interesting experiences as they travel 
northward along the Gulf Coast.  Starting with a visit to the very 
private, limited access Collier Collection, the tour will include stops 
at Muscle Car City, The Ringling Museum, St Armand’s Circle in 
Sarasota and the Fantasy of Flight Museum.  Time has been 
allowed for private exploration and sightseeing as well.  Participants 
can head over to Sebring at the end of the Tour if they want to 
experience the track world or just be spectators. 

The NCM HPDE schools have become known for offering more than the routine driving schools.  They are attended 
by many GM engineers and designers giving participants first hand contact with people like Kirk Bennion, designer; 
Harlan Charles, program manager; Tom Wallace, ret. Chief Engineer; Art Spong, customer quality; and Gerry Panetta, 
styling studio.  Imagine not only being able to meet and talk to these people but also to have them teach you how to 
handle your car on the track. 

If that isn’t enough to whet your appetite, consider that special guest instructors who have come to NCM HPDEs 
include, Andy Pilgrim, John Heinricy and Shields Bergstrom.  They will pilot your car around the track and give you a 
race type ride and an advanced education. 

For the first time ever we will be offering a spectrum of activities at Sebring March 29-30 including an NCCC 
sanctioned autocross and an All-GM judged car show.  Any participant is welcome to the autocross, whether to just try 
it out, compete for points or times or get rides.  Spectators are welcome at all activities including the HPDE and they 
can sign up for rides on the track or at the autocross as well. 

Check out the complete agenda and description of these two events on our website, and register soon as spots are 
filling up! 

 

 
 

2014 Chevrolet Corvette  
 

Return of the Stingray  
 

Chevrolet is redefining modern performance with today’s debut of the all-new Corvette Stingray. And 

only a Corvette with the perfect balance of technology, design and performance can wear the iconic 
Stingray designation. 

 
The 2014 Corvette Stingray is the most powerful standard model ever, with an estimated 450 
horsepower (335 kW) and 450 lb.-ft. of torque (610 Nm). It is also the most capable standard model 

ever, able to accelerate from 0-60 in less than four seconds and achieve more than 1g in cornering 
grip. It is expected to be the most fuel-efficient Corvette, exceeding the EPA-estimated 26 mpg of the 

current model. 
 
The all-new Corvette Stingray shares only two parts with the previous generation Corvette. It 

incorporates an all-new frame structure and chassis, a new power train and supporting technologies, 
as well as completely new exterior and interior designs. 

 

http://clients.criticalimpact.com/go.cfm?a=1&b=207866&c=66&f=925adc25c9a271fbc87b8c71d5423760ac5556d18ffecc17
http://clients.criticalimpact.com/go.cfm?a=1&b=207866&c=66&f=925adc25c9a271fbc87b8c71d5423760ac5556d18ffecc17
http://clients.criticalimpact.com/go.cfm?a=1&b=207866&c=66&f=925adc25c9a271fb93e25e82f803925bac5556d18ffecc17
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Highlights include: 
 

 An interior that includes real carbon fiber, aluminum and hand-wrapped leather materials, two 
new seat choices – each featuring a lightweight magnesium frame for exceptional support – and 

dual eight-inch configurable driver/infotainment screens  
 Advanced driver technologies, including a five-position Drive Mode Selector that tailors 12 

vehicle attributes to fit the driver’s environment and a new seven-speed manual transmission 

with Active Rev Matching that anticipates gear selections and matches engine speed for perfect 
shifts every time  

 An all-new 6.2L LT1 V-8 engine combines advanced technologies, including direct injection, 
Active Fuel Management, continuously variable valve timing and an advanced combustion 
system that delivers more power while using less fuel 

 Lightweight materials, including a carbon fiber hood and removable roof panel; composite 
fenders, doors and rear quarter panels; carbon-nano composite underbody panels and a new 

aluminum frame help shift weight rearward for an optimal 50/50 weight balance that supports a 
world-class power-to-weight ratio 

 A sculptured exterior features advanced high-intensity discharge and light-emitting diode 

lighting and racing-proven aerodynamics that balance low drag for efficiency and performance 
elements for improved stability and track capability 

 Track-capable Z51 Performance Package including: an electronic limited-slip differential, dry-
sump oiling system, integral brake, differential and transmission cooling, as well as a unique 
aero package that further improves high-speed stability.  

 
The new Corvette Stingray will be built at GM’s Bowling Green, KY, assembly 

plant, which underwent a $131-million upgrade, including approximately $52 
million for a new body shop to manufacture the aluminum frame in-house for 
the first time. 

 
The 2014 Corvette Stingray coupe goes 

on sale in the third quarter of 2013. 
More information can be found at: 
 

www.corvettemuseum.org/specs/2014/ 
 
 

http://www.corvettemuseum.org/specs/2014/
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Attention NVCC Members:  feeling a mid-winter need for speed? 
 

Allsports Grand Prix located in Dulles, VA has a January “Arrive & Drive” Special where you can get 2-eight minute 

sessions for just $24.50.    That includes your kart, driving suit, helmet, and track time.  Up to ten karts at a time can be on 

the track and each kart’s time is recorded, ranked per session, and you receive a printed copy of your results.   
 

An eight minute session is typically about 20 laps.  Allsports is located at 45915 Maries Road, Dulles, VA 20166.  We can’t 

reserve space ahead of time at this price, but they currently have an opening on Thursday evening January 24. 
 

Shoot me an email (autoxhpde@nvcorvetteclub.com) to let me know you are interested, and plan to meet me at Allsports at 

7:00 PM on the 24th.  Upon arrival, we’ll register, get our suits, sit through an orientation session that runs several minutes, 

and should be on-track by about 7:30.  If we don’t have to wait for another group to run, we should be done by 8:15.   
 

 
 

January Karting Event    by Stewart Fox, NVCC Autocross / HPDE Chairman 

mailto:autoxhpde@nvcorvetteclub.com
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NVCC Social Calendar February 2013 – Laurie Kistner, Social Director/Webmaster 

 

Fri. 2/1/13 - Sun. 2/10/13 – Washington Auto Show.  Here's a cool event to get over the winter doldrums...although I did not see 

anything on the website about Corvette being there.  See link below for complete details:  

 

Washington Auto Show 

 

Cost is $12 per adult...your best bet is to take Metro directly to the Convention Center stop! 

 

Sat. 2/16/13 – Bowling with the NoVa Mustang Club.  Here’s another opportunity to get out of the house over the winter and meet 

other car enthusiasts.  Let’s show up the stangs!  The event will be held at Bowl America, located at 4525 Stonecroft Boulevard, 

Chantilly VA.  We have reservations from 1:00 pm until 4:00 pm.   

 

If you plan on attending, you MUST email your full name(s) and number of persons attending to lonestar1672@gmail.com so that the 

proper number of lanes are reserved (please also mention that you are from NVCC).  

 

 

With winter in full swing, there isn’t much on the calendar along the lines of driving events unfortunately; however, that is no excuse to stay 

cooped up indoors!  If anyone would like to host or organize an event, please let me know ASAP.  There has been some interest in a go-

kart day, skiing (when the resorts have snow), and meet/eat events (using our ‘beaters’, Corvette-optional, of course).  I am also working 

with the NVMC to see if we can put together a billiards day (details to follow).  

 

My ’89 track vette is being buttoned up as I type, and LilRed is slowly but surely becoming more trustworthy roadworthy again ;-) so 

hopefully when spring resumes, so will the cruises! 

 

Vette Cheers, 
Laurie Kistner 

NVCC Social Director & Webmaster 

social@nvcorvetteclub.com 

webmaster@nvcorvetteclub.com 

1994 Red Coupe 

1989 Black Coupe 

 

 
 

Mecum Auto Auction 
 
Just wanted to share with you that from January 18th to the 27th, Mecum Auto Auction will be selling over 400 
Corvettes in Kissimmee FL, including cars from two private collectors. This event can be seen on TV and on the 
internet. 
 
For more information, go to the Mecum Auto Auction site at http://www.mecum.com/ . 
 
Sorry I will not be able to attend our January reunion in our new venue, but I have two cars selling in the referred 
auction. 
 
Thanks, Juan Perez Colon 

http://dc.about.com/gi/o.htm?zi=1/XJ&zTi=1&sdn=dc&cdn=citiestowns&tm=9&f=10&su=p284.13.342.ip_p554.23.342.ip_&tt=2&bt=0&bts=0&zu=http%3A//www.washingtonautoshow.com/
mailto:lonestar1672@gmail.com
mailto:social@nvcorvetteclub.com
mailto:webmaster@nvcorvetteclub.com
http://www.mecum.com/
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There's pending legislation sitting with the Committee on Transportation suggestion that Virginia move back to only having one 
plate on each vehicle.  Not only will this remove the ugly front plate from our vehicles, it will save ten of millions of waste over the 
next decade alone. 
 
The legislation is:    SB 771 License plates; display of a single plate on registered vehicles.  
 
The bill itself and the fiscal impact statement can be found at: 
 
http://leg1.state.va.us/cgi-bin/legp...+ful+SB771+pdf 
http://leg1.state.va.us/cgi-bin/legp...+SB771F122+PDF 
 
Some information taken from another forum: 
 
URGENT LEGISLATIVE ALERT: THE CAR HOBBY NEEDS YOUR HELP 
 
Bill to Provide for Single License Plate Introduced in Virginia Legislature  
 
Virginia legislation (S.B. 771) pre-filed in the legislature for 2013 proposes to reduce the number of license plates furnished by the 
Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) to registered motor vehicles. Under the bill, favored by state hobbyists, the DMV would issue 
only one license plate (rather than two) and require the single plate to be attached to the rear of the vehicle. 
 
We Urge You to Contact Members of the Senate Transportation Committee Immediately to Request Support for S.B. 771.  S.B. 
771 would apply to every registered motor vehicle, semitrailer or trailer, including hobby cars such as antique, reconstructed and 
replica vehicles. S.B. 771 would protect the aesthetic contours of collector cars and relieve vehicle owners of the burden of having 
to create mounting holes on fabricated bumpers, etc. 
 
DON’T DELAY! Please contact members of the Virginia Senate Transportation Committee immediately by phone or e-mail to 
request their support for S.B. 771.  
 
Please e-mail a copy of your letter to Steve McDonald at stevem@sema.org. Also, please forward this Alert to your fellow car 
enthusiasts. Urge them to join the SAN and help defend the hobby!  Thank you for your assistance.  
 
See recent club email for contact information of the members of the Virginia Senate Transportation Committee. 
 

 
 

NVCC General Business Meeting     Jim McKay Chevrolet 
 

NOVEMBER 27, 2012   GENERAL BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 
 
Council Attendees:     Michael Rathbun:  Membership 
Richard Anderson:  President     Stewart Fox:  AutoCross/HPDE  
Andrej Balanc:  NCCC Governor    Wilfredo Sauri:  Historian 
Dana Root:  Officer at Large     Cassidy Nolen:  Chief Instructor 
Lori Benish:  Rallye     Paul Benish:  Tech 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:35 by President Richard Anderson at Jim McKay Chevrolet. 
 
This is the last General Business Meeting for 2012.  There were no prospective members in attendance. 
Richard announced that our Dealer Representative Dan Walker passed away this month, no other details are known at this time. Dan was a past 
President of the club and influential in our association with Jim McKay Chevrolet. 
 
Stewart: Spook 

 All activities were completed before the hurricane hit. 

 The event ran safe and fun. 

Single License Plate Bill    by Laurie Kistner 

http://leg1.state.va.us/cgi-bin/legp504.exe?131+ful+SB771+pdf
http://leg1.state.va.us/cgi-bin/legp504.exe?131+oth+SB771F122+PDF
mailto:stevem@sema.org
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 Minor damage to one car during the autocross on Sunday. 

 Spook made a small profit. 

 Spook event for 2013 is uncertain, need to find new location. 

 May try to get back to Summit Point. 
Old Dominion Speedway 

 Stewart reported he has seen the new plans for Old Dominion Speedway and they look good. 

 Stewart asked that NVCC members visit the ODS web site, click on their Facebook page and give positive input to support ODS. 
 
Cassidy: TDS 

 This was the best turnout for TDS. 

 The event ran very well with no problems. 

 Need to find a new location for future TDS. 

 Everyone should keep their eyes open for a new location. 

 Cassidy thanked all involved with TDS for job well done. 
Cassidy announced CMP is planning a Night Photo event. More details to come around March 2013. 
 
Lori: Rallye 

 The Christmas Lights Rallye will take place December 16, 2012. 

 The Rallye will start at Starbucks in Centreville at 6:00 pm. 

 See flyer in Nov. newsletter. 

 Contact Lori Benish with any questions. 

 Lori explained the principals of a rallye. 
 Lori announced that NVCC won 1

st
 place in the Vienna Halloween Parade. 

 
Michael: Membership 

 There are 64 renewals, and 17 Spouses. 

 Membership cards will be handed out at the General Business Meetings. 
 
Richard opened the floor for club officer nominations.  No new nominations were made. 
Nominees: 

 President: Richard Anderson 

 Vice President: Doug Swanson 

 Treasurer: Marsha Batchellor 

 Secretary: Mike Gilliland 

 Officer at Large: Kris McCandless 
Richard motioned, because all nominees are running unopposed we vote all to office with one vote. The motion was second and voted 
unanimous in favor. 
 
Banquet 
The club banquet will take place in March at the Columbus Grille in Manassas. Watch calendar for details. 
 
Richard asked if anyone had ideas for some winter events. 

 Stewart suggested a go-kart day. Watch website for details. 

 Paul Benish suggested a car care day at a local repair shop. Watch website for details. 
 
Lynn Balanc 

 Lynn announced the Ruritan Club has donated $750.00 to the Teen Driving School. 
 
Wilfredo: Trivia 
1. How many Christmas cards are sent out in the U.S.? 
    Answer: over 3 billion, winner: Michael Rathbun. 
2. How many gifts are there in the song “12 Days of Christmas”? 
    Answer: 364, winner: Jim Garner. 
3. How many copies of “White Christmas” have been sold? 
    Answer: 100 million, winner Michael Rathbun. 
4. In the movie,”A Christmas Story” what was the name of the main character?  
    Answer: Ralphy, winner Marsha Batchellor 
5. In 1966 what was option RPO A85? 
    Answer: shoulder belts, winner Paul Cestone. 
 
50/50 raffle winner: Mike Gilliland won $36.00. 
 
Richard asked all present and newly elected council members attend the council meeting on December 11, 2012 at 7:30 pm at Jim McKay 
Chevrolet. 
Richard wished everyone a Merry Christmas and adjourned the meeting at 8:44 pm. 
    
Submitted by Dana Root, Officer at Large. 
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Newsletter News … 

 

Hi all!  It’s time to (begin to) come out of hibernation and start thinking 

Corvette again. And what a way to start the year – with the announcement 

of the 2014 Corvette Stingray! 
 

There’s quite a bit of information in this month’s newsletter as we look back 

at past events and people, and plan for upcoming events in 2013. 

 

As always, thanks for all the articles, pictures, and tidbits you pass along to 

me – I try to use as much as I can.  So feel free to email me anything 

interesting you run across, and I’ll try to include it in the newsletter. 
 

Til next time, 
 

 
Anne Costolanski   anne.steffie@gmail.com  

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Next General Business 

Meetings: 

Tuesday, January 22nd at 7:30 pm 

Tuesday, February 26th at 7:30 pm 

 

January Meeting Location: 

Offices of Watt, Tieder, Hoffar & 

Fitzgerald, L.L.P. 

8405 Greensboro Drive, Suite 100, 

McLean, VA  22102 

Northern Virginia Corvette Club 

Return Postage Guaranteed 

P.O. Box 3458 

McLean, VA  22103-3458 

 

mailto:anne.steffie@gmail.com

